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Tuesday 22nd May 2012
Dear Parents/Carers
Outcome of the Ofsted Inspection
As outlined in a previous newsletter, we have been awaiting the final copy of the official report from the Ofsted inspection team who visited us at the beginning of May.  This has now arrived in school and a copy is therefore being sent to every family – see attached.

In common with the new framework of Ofsted inspections the report is quite brief and outlines the inspectors’ findings for the 4 key areas of:  achievement, teaching, behaviour and safety, and leadership and management.  This is then combined to form a judgement of overall effectiveness.

We are all absolutely delighted with the final report and how well it sums up the special place that we all know Eastlea to be.  The 5 words in the first sentence of the ‘key findings’ are just what we wanted to hear – 

Of course, we have all known this for a long time, but it is great to have it officially recognised.  In fact we were awarded ‘good’ in each of the 4 key areas as well as for overall effectiveness which is brilliant news.  
Staff are especially proud of the fact that despite the more rigorous new inspection framework which came into place in January which has seen the majority of schools just maintain their previous judgement grade or ‘go down’, at Eastlea we have bucked the local and national trend and have actually improved on the judgement made 3 years ago...moving from satisfactory to good.  When our report first came out we were only the 2nd school out of 30 in Northumberland to have managed this!!  This is a huge achievement and is the result of the commitment, hard work and enthusiasm of everyone connected with the school.  Thank you for your support in this and the immensely positive feedback which you provided for the inspectors via the questionnaire. 
The outcome was celebrated with the children in school today and the letter to the pupils written on behalf of Alison Thomson (Lead Inspector) was read out in assembly.

Please take the time to read the report in full.  There are some lovely statements about your children and how well they are learning, achieving, making progress and behaving at Eastlea.  You may even recognise some of your comments which have been quoted by the inspectors!
Yours sincerely,

E Beeston
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
